

DATE
Danny R. Weeden, President and CEO
Sakuma Bros., Inc. 
P.O.  Box  427

 Burlington, WA   98229

Dear Mr. Weeden,

I am a person of faith and serve as one of the collegium of officers of the United Church of Christ. I am writing to express my concern about Sakuma Brothers Farms’ treatment of the farm workers it employs. 
A fundamental belief of the Christian faith (and of other major religions) is that every person is made in the image and likeness of God. I believe this means that every person deserves to be treated with dignity and respect, and to receive a fair share of the abundant resources that God provides for us. 
However Sakuma Brothers Farms has subjected its farm workers to severe injustices. For example, I understand the courts have found the company
· failed to pay workers all the wages they earned, resulting in a court-ordered payment of back wages totaling half a million dollars;
· repeatedly interfered with the farm workers’ human right to form a union and organize for better working conditions activities, and also retaliated against workers engaged in union-related activities protected by law; 
Despite farm workers’ efforts, there has yet to be an equitable resolution to these serious problems. So in July 2015, the National Farm Worker Ministry endorsed the boycott – originally called by Familias  Unidas por la Justicia – of Sakuma Bros. berries, Driscoll’s berries and Haagen Dazs strawberry ice cream until that time that Sakuma Bros. negotiates a fair and legally binding contract with Familias Unidas por la Justicia. As a member organization of the NFWM, the UCC will work to publicize this boycott among our members. 

I am very sorry to be writing this letter. I read the Sakuma family history on your company web page. The Sakuma family suffered grave injustices during World War II and I applaud their current success. But no one’s success should come through the unjust treatment of another. I look forward to the day when these issues are fairly resolved and we can once again happily enjoy Sakuma Brothers’ berries.  

Sincerely, 

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
CC:  National Farm Worker Ministry

